
 
Writer’s E-Mail Address: bkeating@gunster.com 

 

 

September 15, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Ms. Amber Norris, Public Utilities Supervisor/Surveillance  
Division of Accounting and Finance 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Florida Public Utilities Company (Electric Gas Divisions) 2nd Quarter 2022 
Surveillance Reports 

Dear Ms. Norris: 

In accordance with Rules 25-6.1352 and 25-7.1352, F.A.C., Florida Public Utilities Company 
hereby submits its 2nd Quarter Earnings Surveillance Reports for 2022 for the FPUC/Chesapeake 
Electric and Natural Gas Divisions.   
As always, please don't hesitate to let me know if you have any questions whatsoever. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
_/s/Beth Keating_____________________ 
Beth Keating 
Gunster, Yoakley & Stewart, P.A. 
215 South Monroe St., Suite 601 

    Tallahassee, FL 32301 
    (850) 521-1706 
 
 
cc:  Suzanne Hawkes (PSC) 

Michelle Napier, FPUC 
 


